Kerrsland Surgery – 17th April 2020 
Further to our statement on 20th March 2020, we are writing to give an update.

On the 28th March 2020 the executive, issued a statement guiding the public to stay at home with the possibility of fines for those who flout the guidance issued by the government.  This has recently been extended by a further three weeks.
We want to thank those patients and the greater community who have followed the guidance.
Covid 19 Centres

In our previous statement we mentioned the Covid 19 centres opening.   Week commencing 30th March 2020 saw the roll out of a new centre in Belfast.  These centres are designed to enable patients with symptoms of Covid 19 to be assessed.  There are a couple of important points to note - they are NOT testing centres and you can only attend via a referral from your GP.  The purpose of the centres is to prevent patients who are symptomatic attending the GP, placing the practice team at an unnecessary risk.  The GP Partners at Kerrsland are already working at the Covid centres Monday – Sunday.  However, with a reduced number of GPs to practice, this in turn reduces the amount of work and the level of service we are able to offer at Kerrsland Surgery.  In future Covid 19 cases may start to rise and we may have to start diverting further GPs into the centres further reducing our GP availability to only consult on urgent / life threatening conditions.   In the meantime if you do feel unwell, please contact us; we don’t want our patients to feel we are not here for you during the Covid 19 pandemic.
Very High Risk Patients
Will have received a letter; these were issued on the 27th March 2020.  The numbers of patients who received a letter will be relatively low.  Please see our Covid 19 section on the website for further government guidance on the criteria of who will be issued a letter.  
Medications

Thank you to all patients who have downloaded or completed a Pharmacy consent form which will enable a pharmacy to collect medication on your behalf.    With immediate effect we have taken the decision to relax this process and you can now verbally advise the team on the phone or when leaving a repeat medication request, of the Pharmacy you wish to use.
Script collection is going well and we praise the calm social distancing measures that are being demonstrated in the car park during the collection times.  We would ask that when approaching the window, please respect the 2 metre rule and stand away from the window
Registrations – Recently the trust prevented patients moving to different practices within the same boundary.  However, if you have moved house and are relocating to a new practice area you have to register with a new GP, a practice cannot refuse your registration.  It is a common sense approach to register at a practice which is closest to your house / home to facilitate GP house calls.
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